METHODIST WOMEN

DUKE MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 1994

VOL. 1, NO. 7

NEWS FROM THE GENERAL MEETING

Thanks to Circle 3 & 1 for setting up and helping to serve the lunch. Approximately 37 attended.

The budget as proposed was passed.

circle leaders were asked to have each Circle treasurer give the amount of Circle's pledge for '95 to Jennifer Nifong a.s.a.p.

A motion was passed to give \$1,000 toward our church's \$10,000 share for the new Habitat for Humanity project.

A motion was passed to give \$320. to Bobbi Wethington for liturgical dance apparel.

Next General Meeting will be Dec.4.

A very informative talk was given by Elbert Wethington on The Wesley Heritage Foundation which is being supported by the church as a whole. The Foundation is in the process of translating John Wesley's works into Spanish. This has not been done before and Spanish speaking countries have a noticeable gap in their theological libraries. The volumes are of top notch literary quality and have the potential to profoundly influence the Spanish speaking world. We will consider making a donation to this project at the next General Meeting.



Date: October 22nd Time: 9:00 to 1:00 Place: Whitford Hall

Set Up will be Friday the 21st from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Items to be sold will also be received at that time.

Items needed: jewelry boxes 3 1/2 x 3 1/2; baby jars. Tins and boxes are needed for the candy and baked goods. Mark UMW Fall Festival and leave in the kitchen.

Also, think about donating some plants as you begin to bring yours in for the winter. They can be brought to the church Fri. or Sat. by 9:00.

Garage Sale items can be brought in at any time and placed on the stage in Whitford Hall.

Table decorations will be provided.

If you would like to participate in the sale and are not working with a chairperson, please contact Dorothy Sander, 596-0183.



N.C. Conference UMW Annual Meeting:
Beulah Latta, Mary Whanger and
Bobbi Wethington will be representing us in Fayetteville on Oct.
14th & 15th. I am sure they will bring back much to share with us.

The <u>Durham District UMW Annual</u>
<u>Meeting</u> will be held Oct. 23rd
at 2:30 p.m. at Parkwood UMC.
Please plan to attend.

Church Women United will be holding a Forum at Duke Memorial on Saturday, Oct. 29th from 10-12. Maryann Black will be the guest speaker and the topic will be "Strengthening the Family". All are invited and children will be welcome.

We are looking for a volunteer to be a greeter for this function. If you are able to do so please contact Dorothy Sander.



If anyone is interested in being the Durham District 39 & Under Coordinator for 1995, please contact Faye Watkins (477-1225) as soon as possible.

November 4 - World Community Day



in TRUTH

A special thank you to the UMW from Bobbi Wethington for their help in providing funds for liturgical dance apparel. She has been able to purchase dresses for all who will be participating.

Shelly Smith, Courtney Smith and Bobbi will dance during worship this Sunday, Oct. 9. They have worked very hard to bring this special form of worship to Duke Memorial. Please plan to attend the 11:00 service Sunday and experience first hand this unique form of worship.

Sweatshirt Design Class - Saturday, Oct. 8th a class will be held in Whitford Hall during which the participants will make a sweatshirt to sell at the Fall Festival. The cost will be \$5.50 for each sweatshirt made. Bring scissors. Everything else will be provided. If you plan to attend, please call Reed Burton 489-9789 or Dorothy Sander 596-0183.

(Time: 9:00 - 12:00 p.m.)

Please remember to turn in your 1995 pledge card. You may put it in the UMW box in the church office or give or mail it to Jennifer Nifong.

ATTENTION ALL CIRCLE LEADERS
Please have any information you
wish put in the November Newsletter in by Friday, Oct. 28th.
You may put it in the UMW mailbox or mail to Dorothy Sander.